Woodland Greens Homes Association

P.O. Box 592  ~   Springboro, OH   45066

www.woodlandgreens.com
March 28, 2011 Annual Membership Meeting

Call to Order:  7:03 pm.

Proof of Notice:  Notice mailed to all homeowners of record 03/07/11.
Attendance:  Mike Mills, Board of Directors President; John Parks, Director; Deedra Wetherholt, Director, 
Sue Starner, Administrator; Eric Sauer, CYP Studios; Clearcreek Twp. police officer representative; Homeowners as per sign-in sheet (attached). NOTE:   No Quorum. (15 homes represented by person or proxy)
Introduction:  The directors introduced themselves.  Mike mentioned that monthly Board meetings are usually held on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 7pm, in the upstairs area of Dorothy Lane Market in Springboro. Please email prior to a meeting if you are intending to attend – in case of cancellation.
Clearcreek Township Police presentation:  There are new tools at the Police Department.  The police website was shown, including Crime Map – CrimeReports.com link; Crash Report (access to residents and insurance companies); Nix6 (news in the area, can sign up for updates).   The officer mentioned that in the summer crime increases and to be vigilant in locking cars, closing garage doors, and securing homes.  Sgt. Reynolds at the police department can be contacted to show residents how to secure homes.  The police also will do vacation house checks.  Reminder of new law – if wipers are on, headlights must be also. There will be a National Night Out this summer, probably in July or August.  Emergency Responders will be available to meet.  There will also be Care Flight, Swat, Fingerprinting, Food, Auctions. 

Landscape Architect update:  Eric Sauer of CYP Studios presented.  We are in the 2nd year of a 3 year plan.  The 2nd year will concentrate on the area east of Innsbrook Lane to Whispering Woods Lane.  (Year 1 was the area west of Innsbrook to Tanglewood)   Large shrubs and trees will be planted in the fall.  CYP Studios shops around for price.  Bulbs will be re-used and reinstalled in the islands along the boulevard.  We will also be getting rid of ash trees due to Emerald Ash borer.

     A resident questioned about the expense of watering.  The directors noted that watering is built into the annual budget and that drought tolerant plants are sought out.  We will also be looking at the soil and treatments to help plants survive.  
     Deedra mentioned that what we are doing is working within the existing budget for smaller annual investments to avoid a very large project at a later time.  CYP is functioning as a Project Manager and oversees the installation and maintenance of our landscaping projects.

     Ash trees that are removed will be replaced with Oak, Sweetgum, and/or Sycamore trees.

     A resident asked that the line of sight at the Tanglewood entrance be kept in mind when planting anything at that corner.

     Noise abatement was brought up.  Eric stated that a healthy mix of levels in the shrubs and trees will help.

     Eric reviewed and stated that the 1st and 2nd year of the landscape plan provide the structure.  The 3rd year will be fill-in.    
Neighborhood Updates:  Mike gave contact #s for the township and city.  These numbers can be called for animal control, storm damage, street plowing, road and curb maintenance.  He also mentioned recent burglaries that occurred during the day through unlocked doors.  Please report suspicious vehicles/people.  Curb and street work will be occurring this spring/summer.  There have been some issues with residents’ irrigation systems being too close to the curb.  When replacing irrigation systems, please place them 10 ft. from the curb.  Roads that are planned for resurfacing are:  Point O’Woods, Glen Eagle, St. Andrews, and Innsbrook Lane. The rezoning request issue of last year has been tabled for now – the developer withdrew the request.  Following this meeting, we will meet at Buffalo Wild Wings in Springboro, if anyone is interested.
     Website – www.woodlandgreens.com    The website was revamped a few months ago, following a homeowner’s request.  Board and Annual meeting minutes are included on the website 
    Bylaws Enforcement – The Board continues to enforce the bylaws. In order to bring homeowners properties into compliance with the Bylaws and Covenants & Restrictions, a formal complaint needs to be received.  This is then verified by the directors and action is taken, if necessary.  The Board of Directors does not police the neighborhood for violations but depends upon neighbors to bring situations to their attention.  As a reminder, boats and RVs are not to be parked in driveways.  Deedra explained the complaint process – complaint received, verified, letter sent, follow up if necessary. A resident questioned whether an RV could be parked on the street while guests are visiting.  Deedra replied that this is technically a violation and would get in process.  Police could ask it to be removed immediately, especially if it’s a safety hazard. 
     Dogs – The directors reminded the audience that dogs need to be on leash (state law) or contained in their yards (by electric or regular fence, or tether).  Please clean-up after your pets when walking through the neighborhood.
     Lighting – Post lights in front yards need to be properly lit.  Many are completely out.  This is our only means of lighting in the neighborhood, and provides a level of safety.

    Architectural Standards – Deedra noted that these are in place to protect the neighborhood.  Improvement Applications are required and are reviewed for approval or denial.  More volunteers are welcome.  Fence requirements were briefly discussed.  Surveys are highly recommended and there may also be township or city recommendations.  Chain link fences are not permitted.
   Social Committee – This committee has not been active as no one has volunteered.  If you are interested in planning or helping with neighborhood events, please contact the board.

Financial Reports: Financial reports were presented and explained by John Parks, the Association Treasurer. We are working within budget and are spending down the prior special assessment for landscaping.  Bad debt write off is due to foreclosures and bankruptcies in the neighborhood.  John explained the availability of a payment plan for dues payment.  He also explained the lien process used for past-due accounts.
Question/Answer Session:

   Boulevard median improvements were further discussed.  The boulevard median is 1 mile long.  Plantings can be affected by road salt, drought.  Dues payment and lien process were further discussed.  Lack of interest in attending annual meetings was discussed. 
Election for Board Position:  John Parks’ position on the Board is open.  Having received no nominees to this point, Mike asked if there were any candidates from the floor.  None.  John said he is willing to serve another 3-year term. By voice vote, John was re-elected unanimously for a 3 year term.
Closing remarks:  A resident thanked the Board for addressing issues and getting the Bylaws changed to provide effective tools for enforcement.  Regarding the documents of the association (Bylaws, Covenants & Restrictions), upon a change of ownership of a property, the hard-copy documents should be left with the new owners.  Real Estate agents are required to disclose that there is a homeowners association.  Our documents are on our website for anyone to review.

Adjournment:  8:20 pm 
Minutes Approved:  ​​​​​​​​​
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